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The Midwest Political Science Association met
at Indiana University April 22 and 23 and com-
memorated the fiftieth anniversary of the Depart-
ment of Government there. John E. Stoner,
Indiana University, president of the association,
presided. The program arranged by John E.
Turner, University of Minnesota, consisted of
considerations of the following topics with the
leader of each: political theory, Thomas L. Thor-
son, University of Wisconsin; national govern-
ment, Philip Wilder, Wabash College; compara-
tive government, J. B. Christoph, Ohio State
University; state and local government, David
Minar, Northwestern University; public law and
judicial process, Sidney Ulmer, University of
Kentucky; international relations and foreign
policy, David Farnsworth, University of Wichita;
political parties, Paul Smith, Grinnell College;
political behavior, Kenneth Prewett, Washington
University (St. Louis); and developing nations,
J. Gus Liebenow, Indiana University.

Two special features were an applied demon-
stration of simulation arranged by Raymond
Tanter, Northwestern University, and a panel
arranged by graduate students.

The American Society for Political and Legal
Philosophy held its annual meeting April 24-25,
1965 in Washington, D. C. Richard B. Brandt,
chairman of the department of philosophy of the
University of Michigan, was named president-
elect. J. Roland Pennock, Swarthmore College,
was appointed editor and John W. Chapman,
University of Pittsburgh, associate editor of
Nomos, the annual publication of the Society.
Forthcoming volumes of Nomos will stress
"Equality," the topic of the Washington meeting,
and "Representation," the topic of the joint
meeting with the American Political Science
Association in September, 1965. The editors in-
vite suggestions on potential contributors.

In the future, depending upon the topic selected
for consideration at the Annual Meeting, the
Society will meet in conjunction with the annual
meetings of other social science disciplines.

Indiana and Purdue Universities served as hosts
to the University-Federal Agency Conference
held at Bloomington, Indiana, April 25 to April
28. The conference was sponsored by the U. S.
Civil Service Commission and was attended by
educators and government agency officials inter-
ested in the problems of career development and
continuing education.

The Department of Government and the Divi-
sion of University Extension of Indiana Univer-
sity, in cooperation with the Atlantic Council of
the United States and the WFBM stations of
Indianapolis, sponsored a conference on the
United States and the Atlantic Community in
February.

Rutgers—The State University sponsored a
conference on International and Comparative
Urban Studies and American Higher Education
on June 6-8 in New Brunswick, New Jersey.

A conference on Liberty and Loyalty in a Free
Society, sponsored by the Institute of Govern-
mental Affairs and the Department of Political
Science, was held March 27, 1965, at the Univer-
sity of Wisconsin-Milwaukee. Speakers included
Supreme Court Associate Justice William O.
Douglas, Wisconsin Supreme Court Justice
Thomas Fairchild, David Fellman of the Uni-
versity of Wisconsin-Madison, Dean Reynolds
Seitz of the Marquette Law School, Harry
Kalven, Jr. of the University of Chicago Law
School, Victor Rosenblum of Northwestern
University, and Allan Dionisopoulos of Northern
Illinois University.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

The National Institute of Social and Behavioral
Science, in collaboration with the Section on
Social and Economic Sciences of the American
Association for the Advancement of Science, will
hold sessions for contributed papers at the annual
meeting of the A.A.A.S. in Berkeley, California,
December 26-31, 1965.

Association members interested in presenting a
paper at these sessions should forward titles and
abstracts of some 300 words not later than Sep-
tember 1 to Donald P. Ray, Director, National
Institute of Social and Behavioral Science, 863
Benjamin Franklin Station, Washington, D. C.
20044.

Papers should be based on research current or
recently completed by the author. Subjects may
concern any field of political science, and espe-
cially science and public administration, political
sociology of semi-developed countries, and inter-
national relations and the political science of na-
tional security.

Selected materials of the sessions will be pub-
lished by the National Institute. The annual
meeting of the A.A.A.S. is the largest professional
meeting in the world.

Harper and Row, Publishers, Inc., have an-
nounced the establishment of the John Fitzgerald
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Kennedy Memorial Award of $10,000 for a "book
of general interest which illumines the influence
of an individual or individuals on his or their
times and which fosters an understanding of this
country or its role in the world." The publishers
expect to make the first award to a manuscript
received prior to December 31, 1965, and to make
similar awards regularly in ensuing years. Judges
for this year's manuscript will be Senator Robert
F. Kennedy; McGeorge Bundy, Special Assistant
to the President; and Allan Nevins, professor
emeritus of American History at Columbia Uni-
versity. Interested persons should contact the
publishers at 49 E. 33rd Street, New York, New
York 10016 for further details.

The Weil Institute for Studies in Religion and
the Humanities is offering eight 1966 summer
fellowships, each yielding $1,200. Those eligible
are faculty members working on publishable
papers in the humanities (literature, art, history,
philosophy, etc.) dealing with religion. The pur-
pose of the grant is to enable the recipient to
forego summer teaching in order to further his
research or writing in connection with his paper,
at a location of his choice. Preference in the past
has been accorded to younger candidates in the
lower academic ranks. While the project may ulti-
mately be incorporated in a book, the essay should
be an end in itself, and not a segment of a pro-
posed book. Applications must be submitted by
September 1, 1965, to the Weil Institute, 3101
Clifton Avenue, Cincinnati, Ohio 45220.

A seminar on State Politics in India was held at
Massachusetts Institute of Technology on De-
cember 21-23, 1964. The seminar was sponsored
by the South Asia Committee of the Association
for Asian Studies and was organized and chaired
by Myron Weiner of M.I.T. Papers were read by
Wayne Wilcox of Columbia, Baldev Raj Nayar
of McGill University, Hugh Gray of L.S.E.,
Lawrence Shrader of Mills College, Marcus
Franda of the University of Chicago and Paul
Brass of Bryn Mawr. These papers, along with
several others, will be published in a volume on
the comparative study of the Indian states.

The University of Pennsylvania has received a
total of $545,000 in grants to initiate a five-year
cross-cultural study of the social values which
influence the community leaders of countries in
the process of political development to make deci-
sions whose effect is to pull the society together.
The main focus of the study will be on the identi-
fication, comparison and measurement of those
values held by community leaders which influ-
ence their policy decisions.

In order to secure cross-cultural comparisons,

the study will be conducted along parallel lines in
several countries and regions within countries.
During the first year, it will concentrate on India,
Yugoslavia and Poland as well as the United
States, and on the basis of this experience ex-
tend it to other areas.

Philip E. Jacob, professor of political science at
Pennsylvania and director of the University's
Program of International Cooperative Research
on Social Values and Political Behavior, will di-
rect the international study. Operationally based
at Pennsylvania, it will be conducted with the
collaboration of political and social scientists
from various American and foreign universities.

Indiana University has been chosen by the
National Institute of Public Affairs to conduct
special mid-career training for government of-
ficials in the field of Science, Technology and
Public Policy. Universities now cooperating with
NIPA in various program facets of government
mid-career training ace Harvard, Princeton, Stan-
ford, Chicago, Virginia and Indiana.

The ninth annual Institute on United States
Foreign Policy was held in the University of
Wisconsin-Milwaukee Union on March 6, 1965.
Speakers on the topic, "Break-up of the Bipolar
World?" included Oliver E. Clubb, Jr. of Syracuse
University; Alexander Dallin of Columbia Uni-
versity; James F. Leonard, Department of State;
and Theodore C. Achilles, Atlantic Council,
Washington, D. C.

BETTY BRAND BURCH, Tufts University,
chaired the New England Regional Conference
for the Association of Asian Studies held at Tufts
last November.

ARDATH W. BURKS, Rutgers University, did
field work in Japan during the first semester of
1965-66 on a grant from the Rutgers Research
Council.

JAMES L. BUSEY, University of Colorado,
served as Fulbright professor of political science
at the School of Sociology and Politics, University
of Sao Paulo, Brazil, during the spring semester
of 1964.

GEORGE CAREY, Georgetown University, was
on leave of absence during 1964-65 to do research
with Charles Hyneman at Indiana University.

THOMAS H. CLANCY, S. J., Loyola University,
New Orleans, has been awarded a cross-dis-
ciplinary postdoctoral fellowship by the Society
for Religion in Higher Education of New Haven,
Connecticut. He will study at Oxford University
during the 1965-66 academic year.
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GOHDON B. CLEVELAND, University of North
Carolina, will spend the summer and fall in Italy
conducting research.

GEORGE A. CODDING, JR. , University of Colo-
rado, has been granted a one-year faculty fellow-
ship for 1965—66. He will take up research resi-
dence in Geneva.

PATRICK J. CONKLIN, University of Missouri,
was on leave of absence during most of 1964,
serving as a staff member of the State Reorganiza-
tion Commission of Missouri.

ROBERT T. DALAND, University of North
Carolina, will spend the summer in Brazil at the
request of the School of Administration of the
University of Bahia. He will serve as a consultant
on the research program of the School and assist
in the program of the Institute of Public Service.

RAYMOND H. DAWSON, will return to his posi-
tion in the department of political science at the
University of North Carolina after one year on
leave at King's College, University of London.

JOHN C. DONOVAN has returned to teaching
(Bowdoin) after an absence of six years which he
spent in Washington. During that time he served
in several capacities: as Administrative Assistant
to Senator Edmund S. Muskie; as Executive
Assistant to the Secretary of Labor and during
the past year as Manpower Administrator in the
Department of Labor.

ARTHUR DOWELL, Indiana State University,
was on sabbatical leave during the spring semes-
ter.

MARION DORO has returned to Connecticut
College as a regular member of the staff. During
1963-64 she was-a visiting professor at Makerere
University College, Kampala, Uganda, on a Uni-
versity of Chicago Exchange Program supported
by the Department of State.

LEO M. EGAND, formerly of the New York City
Planning Department, has been appointed Senior
Management Consultant in the office of the
Mayor of New York City.

HENRY W. EHRMANN has been named Joel
Parker professor of law and political science at
Dartmouth.

AMITAI ETZIONI, Columbia University has
been appointed to the editorial board of the
Administrative Science Quarterly.

RICHARD R. FAGEN will be on leave from Stan-
ford University for the academic years 1965-67
on a Ford Retraining Fellowship in Latin Ameri-
can politics.

STANLEY H. FRIEDELBAUM, Rutgers Univer-
sity, will be on research leave during 1965-66 on
a grant from the Rutgers Research Council.

LAWRENCE H. FUCHS, Brandeis University,
will be on leave during 1965-66 as a senior
scholar at the East-West Center, University of
Hawaii.

FEDERICO G. GIL returned in February to
his position as chairman of Latin American
Studies at the University of North Carolina.

HENRY F. GOODNOW will spend 18 months at
the University of Indonesia, Jakarta, to aid the
university's public administration program.

GEORGE GRASSMUCK is serving as acting di-
rector of the Center for Near Eastern and North
African Studies at the University of Michigan
during the academic year 1964-65.

RICHARD I. HOPFERBERT, Williams College,
has been awarded an NCEP fellowship and will
serve from July 1, 1965 to June 30, 1966, as
special assistant to Governor Lane of Colorado.

DAN N. JACOBS, Miami University (Ohio), has
been awarded a university grant for summer re-
seareh in the Soviet Union.

C. HERSCHEL JONES, Bucknell University,
directed a week-long Institute of Public Person-
nel Administration for New York State, February
15-19. The Institute is part of New York's Public
Administration Internship and Trainee program.

JOSEF KALVODA, University of San Diego,
College for Women, has been awarded a research
grant by the Hoover Institution on Revolution,
Peace, and War, Stanford University.

STEPHEN D. KERTESZ, Notre Dame, has re-
ceived a research grant from the Rockefeller
Foundation.

WILLIAM KINTER, University of Pennsylvania,
received the annual award of the Assembly of
Captive European Nations in February. Medals
are awarded to journalists and political writers
who have directed their concern toward Eastern
Europe and the cause of freedom there.

NORMAN KOGAN, University of Connecticut,
spent his 1964-65 sabbatical leave in Rome,
Italy.

DAVID KURTZMAN, University of Pennsylvania,
is serving as a member of the Pennsylvania State
Planning Board and of the Governor's Committee
on Tax Administration by appointment of
Governor Scranton.

HUGH L. LEBLANC, George Washington Uni-
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versity, was on sabbatical leave during the spring
semester of 1965.

KURT L. LONDON, George Washington Uni-
versity, has been invited to lecture on American
foreign policy and the Sino-Soviet conflict at
Keio University, the Imperial Japanese Defense
Academy and the University of Kyoto in the fall
of 1965.

H. MALCOLM MACDONALD, University of
Texas, has been granted a research leave for the
summer of 1965.

DANIEL S. MCHARQUE, formerly of the Uni-
versity of Michigan, has completed a two-year
assignment as visiting professor of public admin-
istration with the University of South California's
Public Administration project in Pakistan. He
will now act in the same capacity for the Univer-
sity's Indonesian Public Administration project.

WARREN L. MASON, Miami University (Ohio),
has returned from a month's study in India,
sponsored by the Indian government.

CURTIS W. MARTIN has returned from a year's
stay in Australia as Fulbright professor. In
Australia he divided his time between the Uni-
versity of Sydney and the University of Tasmania
at Hobart.

DONALD R. MATTHEWS has returned to the
University of North Carolina after being on
leave of absence at the Center for Advanced
Study in the Behavioral Sciences, Palo Alto,
California.

L. VINCENT PADGETT, San Diego State College,
was on leave during the spring quarter. He will
spend the academic year 1965-66 in Colombia
under a Rockefeller Foundation grant.

CHARLES J. PARRISH, University of Texas, has
resumed his post there following a year in Chile
on research leave.

HOWARD PENNIMAN, Georgetown University,
combined a Fulbright research grant with sab-
batical leave in southern France, during 1964-65.

EMMETTE S. REDFORD, University of Texas,
will serve part time during the fall semester in the
Graduate School of Business Administration.

DONALD R. REICH, Oberlin College, will spend
the 1965-66 year as a fellow in the Center for
Advanced Study in the Behavioral Science at
Palo Alto.

JOHN P. ROCHE, Brandeis University, will be
on sabbatical leave in 1965-66. He has received a
research grant from the Rockefeller Foundation.

GEORGE K. ROMOSER, Connecticut College,
received grants from the American Philosophical
Society and the American Council of Learned
Societies. He spent the 1964 summer in Berlin
conducting research and lecturing at the Free
University.

JOSEPH S. ROUCEK, University of Bridgeport,
has been elected an honorary member of the
Instituto de Ciencias Societies of Spain.

DANKWART A. RUSTOW, Columbia University,
is on sabbatical leave during the spring and fall
terms of 1965. During the spring term he was
NATO visiting professor in international rela-
tions at the London School of Economics and
Political Science.

ROBERT SELTZER, Indiana State University
has been on sabbatical leave.

JOSEF SILVERSTEIN, Rutgers University, will
teach at Cornell during the summer of 1965 and
while there will counsel a group of secondary
school teachers in a special Cornell program.

KARL N. SNOW, Brigham Young University, is
currently on leave to complete his doctorate at
the University of California.

JOHN E. STONER, Indiana University, has re-
ceived a research grant from the National Safety
Council.

MORTON J. TENZER has resigned his position as
associate director of the U. S. Civil Service Com-
mission's Executive Seminar Center to become a
staff member of the Institute of Public Adminis-
tration in New York.

EARL WALLACE, University of North Carolina,
served on the Evaluation Panel for the Selection
of Fellowships for the National Science Founda-
tion in Washington in February, 1965. He also
served as a member of a committee to study the
feasibility of expanding the coverage of the ad-
vanced test of the Graduate Record Examination.

ARTHUR M. WILSON has been named Daniel
Webster professor at Dartmouth College.

DAVID O. D. WUKFEL, University of Missouri,
is spending the current academic year in the Far
East. Much of his time has been devoted to a
Fulbright lectureship at the University of Singa-
pore.
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